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You have used X months of your 45-month Temporary Assistance lifetime limit.  You have X 
month(s) left to receive Temporary Assistance cash benefits.  If you believe the X-month 
count is incorrect or if you want to quit receiving Temporary Assistance, call the FSD 
Information Center toll free at 1-855-FSD-INFO (1-855-373-4636). 
 
You might be able to receive benefits for longer than 45 months if you are:   

• Permanently disabled;  

• Taking care of a disabled person who lives in your home; 

• Age 60 and older; 

• In an emergency situation including domestic violence;  

• In treatment for substance abuse;  

• In treatment for mental health; 

• Active in children's division and income maintenance; or 

• In a family crisis. 
 
If one of the above apply to you and you have not told the Family Support Division (FSD), 
you must contact the FSD at (855) FSD-INFO or (855) 373-4636.  
 

Help with Employment and Training 

There is still time for you to be involved with the Missouri Work Assistance Program 
(MWA). The MWA program can help you with job search, job training, education and finding 
employment.  The MWA program will help you set goals and get the skills you need to find 
a job and support your family.   

Family Support Division Programs 

The time limit for Temporary Assistance does not apply to other programs offered through 
the Family Support Division including: 
 
  *Health care coverage through MO HealthNet 
  *Food Stamps 
  *Child Care Subsidy 
  *Child Support services 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
Child Care Subsidy 

If you need child care, there are resources to help you find quality child care.  Contact 
Child Care Aware at 1-866-892-3228 or www.mo.childcareaware.org for help: 
 
  *Finding child care 
  *Finding child care providers with services for children with special needs 
  *Providing educational materials related to child care 
   

Child Support 

Because you receive Temporary Assistance, FSD will take action to establish paternity, 
establish and/or enforce or modify a child support order.  If FSD collects current 
support while you are receiving Temporary Assistance, the state will keep the support 
paid.  If FSD collects current support after you stop receiving Temporary Assistance, you 
will receive the current support paid. 
 
 
Collecting child support could increase your family's income when your Temporary 
Assistance grant ends.  FSD will help you collect child support - even after your 
Temporary Assistance ends.  Help FSD help you get the support you and your children 
deserve. 
 
 
Often, FSD cannot establish paternity or collect support without your help. You need to 
keep any appointments child support specialists schedule for you.  You need to tell child 
support specialists any information you have about the other parent: where (s)he lives or 
works.  If you have new information or information that may be useful to child support, 
contact child support today at 1-866-313-9960 or at the FSD Information Center toll free 
at 1-855-FSD-INFO (1-855-373-4636). 
 

Temporary Assistance in Another State 

If you have received Temporary Assistance in another state, you must report this to the 
Family Support Division.   
 

Questions 

If you have any questions or need more information, please call the FSD Information 
Center toll free at 1-855-FSD-INFO (1-855-373-4636). 
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